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Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Budget 

(352) 674-1920 
 

Community Standards 
(352) 751-3912 

 
Community Watch 

(352) 753-0550 
 

Property Management 
(352) 753-4022 

 
Finance Customer Service 

(352) 750-0000 
 

Human Resources 
(352) 674-1905 

 
Public Safety 

(352) 205-8280 
 

Purchasing 
(352) 751-6700 

 
Recreation Administration 

(352) 674-1800 
 

Utility Operations 
(352) 751-3939 

 
 
 

www.DistrictGov.org 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   

located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 

operate and other important community information. For 

additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 

CDD Orientation is cancelled on Thursday, December 6th, December 

27th, and January 3rd 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have 

scheduled maintenance: 

 Paradise Dog Park 

The Paradise Dog Park will be closed for quarterly maintenance December 4th 

through December 22nd. 

 Mulberry Grove Bocce Courts 

The Mulberry Grove Bocce Courts will be closed for maintenance December 5th and 

December 6th.  

 Chatham Recreation Center 

The Chatham Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on December 8th.  

 Chatham Bocce Courts 

The Chatham Bocce Courts will be closed for maintenance December 12th through 

December 13th.  

 Allamanda Pickleball & Tennis Courts 

The Allamanda Pickleball and Tennes Courts will be closed for resurfacing  

December 10th through December 16th.  

 Allamanda Recreation Center 

The Allamanda Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on  December 15th.  

 Largo Neighborhood Pool 

The Largo Pool will be closed for the installation of an Aquatic Access Lift  

December 3rd through December 6th.   

 Brinson-Perry Dog Park 

The Brinson-Perry Dog Park will be closed for quarterly maintenance December 

10th through December 14th. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have 

scheduled maintenance: 

 SeaBreezeRecreation Center 

The SeaBreeze Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on  December 16th.  

 Fish Hawk Recreation Center  

The Fish Hawk Recreation Center will be closed  for cleaning on December 9th.   

 Sterling Heights Recreation Center & Family Pool 

The Sterling Heights Recreation Center will be closed December 1st. The Family 

Pool will be closed November 30th through December 7th.  

 Manatee Recreation Center  

The Manatee Recreation Center will be closed  for cleaning on December 8th.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

2018 Christmas Parade 

IMPORTANT!  The Villages 2018 Christmas Parade sponsored by the District 

Recreation & Parks Department will be held on Saturday, December 8, 2018 at 

The Villages Polo Fields.  Please be sure to follow the direction of local law 

enforcement and Special Events staff as there have been revisions to the staging 

and viewer parking areas.    These revisions are critical and beneficial as we 

continue to grow within our community.  ALL vehicles will enter the North gate of 

the Polo Field, while ALL golf carts will enter at the main Polo Field 

entrance.   Free shuttle service will begin running from Laurel Manor and 

Savannah Recreation Centers at 9:15 a.m. and continue through 11:30 a.m. Return 

shuttle service will begin at the conclusion of the parade.   Merry Christmas and 

Happy Holidays to all!!!   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board Meeting Update 

 

Meeting Date Change 

Village Community Development Districts No. 5, 6, 8 adjusted their December 

2018 meeting date to Friday, December 7, 2018.  The meeting times will 

remain the same.  The normal meeting schedule will resume in January 2019. 

 

Meeting Cancellation 

Village Community Development District No. 10 has cancelled their December 

2018 monthly meeting.  The next meeting will be held on Thursday, January 

17, 2019 at 3:00 p.m.  

 

Village Community Development District No. 13 has cancelled their December 

2018 monthly meeting.  The next meeting will be held on Thursday, January 

10, 2019 at 1:30 p.m. 

 

For additional information, please visit www.DistrictGov.org.   

What’s Happening in Your District... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Closures and Cancellations 

The District Customer Service Center and all District Administrative offices will be 

closed on Monday, December 24, 2018, Tuesday, December 25, 2018 and Tuesday, 

January 1, 2019 to celebrate the holidays.  In addition, please note the following 

holiday changes: 

 CDD Orientation is cancelled on Thursday, December 6th, December 27th, and 

January 3rd. 

 

Recreation Center Holiday Closings 

Monday, December 24- Recreation Offices Closed, Fitness Clubs Open 6:30am-

1pm; Trail Fee, Guest Id & Activity Registration services available 8am-12p at La 

Hacienda, Lake Miona, Eisenhower & Rohan; Centers close at 6pm. 

Tuesday, December 25- Closed 

Monday, December 31- Recreation Centers open as usual 7am-10pm; Fitness 

Clubs Open 6:30am-1pm; Resident Lifestyle Group meetings end at 1pm in 

preparation for New Year’s Eve Celebrations. 

Tuesday, January 1- Closed 

Although the recreation centers are closed the outdoor facilities and swimming 

pools will be open for your enjoyment.  Regular Services will resume Wednesday 

January 2, 2019. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Sanitation Information 

Village Community Development Districts 1-11 

If you live in Village Community Development Districts 1-11 in the Sumter County, 

Marion County or Fruitland Park portions of The Villages, there will not be 

sanitation collection on Tuesday, December 25, 2018.  For those with Tuesday trash 

and/or recycling, collection will occur on Saturday, December 22nd.  Please 

have your bags out no later than 6:00 a.m.  All others will follow your normal 

collection schedule.   

There will not be sanitation collection on Tuesday, January 1, 2019. For those with 

Tuesday trash and/or recycling, collection will occur on Saturday, December 

29th.  Please have your bags out no later than 6:00 a.m.  All others will follow your 

normal collection schedule.   

Village Community Development District No. 12  

If your sanitation collection is serviced by Waste Management in the Villages of 

Fenney, DeSota, and McClure, you will not have sanitation collection service on 

Tuesday, December 25th or Tuesday, January 1st.  Collection will occur on your next 

normally scheduled collection day.   

 

If you live in the Lake County portion of The Villages, please contact Lake County 

Solid Waste at (352) 343-3776 for information on your sanitation schedule.   

If you live in the Lady Lake portion of The Villages, please contact Waste 

Management at (352) 787-4416 for additional information.    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know that you can download your Declaration of Restrictions 

from your home computer??  Here’s how! 

Go to the District website-  www.districtgov.org.   

Click on 

Community 

Standards 

Click on 

Departments 

Click on 

Download Your 

Declaration of 

Restrictions. 

Click on the 

county you 

reside in. 

How Do I?? 

http://www.districtgov.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Go to your 

District and 

click on your 

unit number.  

Your unit 

number is 

listed on your 

Villages ID 

card above the 

barcode. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact the 

Community Standards Department at 352-751-3912. Staff will be happy to assist 

you. 

The Villages Public Safety Department will begin our Fire Hydrant Flush and 

Inspections program this week. Hydrant flush and inspections are required for 

ISO (Insurance Services Office) and the Hydrant Policy. Hydrant inspection 

affords crews the familiarity with all the hydrants in their response 

area. We currently have 4202 hydrants. The hydrants are located in 

and around The Villages Fire Service area. This task will take our 

firefighters approximately one month to complete. They will flush all 

hydrants until the water quality is clear and report all deficits to our 

fire prevention division, so repairs can be addressed by the respected 

water purveyor.    

Information Provided by... 

Information Provided by... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Join Us!! 

 

 

 

The Amenity Authority Committee (AAC) has scheduled a Capital Projects Budget 

Workshop for Wednesday, January 23, 2019 at 1:30 p.m. in the District Board 

Room.  The workshop agenda includes the discussion of the scope, schedule and 

budget for the recently acquired First Baptist Church Fellowship Hall/acreage and 

the Paradise Recreation Center.  Other topics include aquatic chair lifts and the 

Del Mar gate in addition to a review of financial and budgetary information.  

Mark your calendars and join us on January 23, 2019 for the AAC Capital Projects 

Budget Workshop! 


